Ubley Hall Management Committee report for the last 12 months
Over the last year, its been challenging getting all of the groups back together again. The omicrom variant of Covid provided an ever changing set of rules to navigate, but we have now seen the return of most of our hall community groups. 
We have successfully applied for the ARG grant for the hall and have been using some of the funds to get a few ideas up and running.
We have used a small fund bequeathed to the hall for purchasing some table tennis tables. We now have 2 that belong to the hall. The idea was for the hall to have them as an asset for multiple clubs to be able to use and a new table tennis club has been created as a result.
Sophie Williams has set up an Ubley youth club which ran its first session this week. The hall is actively helping her in purchasing some assets for the children to use.
The hall will also be looking to purchase a BBQ for us and the community to be able to use / hire and also to use for the fete. 
We are looking at investing in some patio furniture for the summer months and also a bar refurbishment.
Due to the popularity of the family publeys, we have decided to make all publeys family orientated from 6pm to 8:30pn each month, with the standard publey resuming afterwards. They have proved really popular and seen the bar takings increase significantly as a result. 
Over the last year we have moved to a cashless system on the bar. Lee Everson is now the bar treasurer with mark balance and Iain Goldsmith heading up the bar team for rotas and stock. All are doing an excellent job and Lee is also doing kindly doing the food for family publeys.
Last years fete was a real success. Changing the timings to a Sunday lunchtime (oor just after the church services finish) seemed to be a real hit with everyone. The BBQ sold out and we had a record number of people attend. It’s a body of work to organise, so thank you to everyone that helped and we would love your assistance again this year, where we are looking to run a similar event at similar times. 
We will be looking to invest some more of the hall funds, moving forwards, on a number of items to aid the wider community. 
Items that have been suggested are:
· Bar refurb – ideas currently underway from Naomi Waterman
· Community Room refurb – suggestions welcome
· Picnic tables or outside furniture
· Projector & New PA for fete, film nights and to hire to the community.  – quotes submitted. Hall members to agree. 
· New Projection screen – quotes submitted, hall members to agree. 
· BBQ for fete and other events  - provisionally agreed in principle. Make and model TBC
· Ladders / Access Tower to be able to get to all areas of the hall for rigging. 
As the year progresses, we are looking to develop a marketing plan to better promote the hall to the wider community. The committee along with Stu Barker are developing a new hall website with the possibility of an automated and simplified booking system. Roxy will also look at marketing in general for the Hall. 
There are a few exciting projects in the pipeline which I think will really benefit the hall and community. 
After 4 years and due to increased time pressures from work and an impending house build, I have decided to step down as chairman. 
The committee have excellent numbers now and a great team in place and I’m confident that everything for the year can be implemented and that they will do a fantastic job. 
Many thanks
Ian Harvey

